


BEFORE THE ANNE. ARUNDEL.COUNTY
 CRITICAL AREAS COMMISSION
PUBLIC HEARING -

Méndéy;-November 25, 1991

Pursﬁant to Notice, thé abéve-eﬁtitlea hearihg

"was held before SHEPARD KRECH, CHAIRMAN, at 50 Harry

Truman Park&ay, Annapolis, Maryiand 21401, commencing

at 7:00 p.m., theré being present:

BOARD MEMBERS:

| SHEPARD KRECH, Upper Eastern Shore Commissioner
JOSEPH ALBRICH, Anne Arundel County

" JAMES GUTMAN, Anne Arundel County

' JAMES HEARN, Department of Environment, Baltimore

CAROLYN WATSON, Representing Paris Glendening, .
Prince George’s County
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ALSO PRESENT

RODNEY BANKS, Office of Planning and Zonlng )
" . EVELYN BERGAILA, Annapolls Development . -

ROBERT CLECKNER o

TERESA DOWD, City of Annapolls :

ANNE HAIRSTON, Chesapeake Bay Critical Area
Commission _

MILT HORN : , (-

LARRY JONES

RAYMOND JONES

KATHLEEN LUNDY

STUART MORRIS

ELAINE PEIFFER, Office of Planning and Zoning

JOSEPH PERRY, Home Builders Association of Maryland

DAVID PLOTT, Linowes and Blocher

PAT PODELKOWICZ, Chesapeake Bay Critical Area
Commission

COLBY RUCKER

FRED SUSSMAN

GREGORY SWAIN

REPORTED BY: MARVIN W. GATZ, NOTARY PUBLIC
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'BPROQCEEDINGS

R --‘éfHAjIR_b'iAN KRECH: ‘I call ".tfxi_s>hea;_1'ir;g"'t'::c>_ stder, . -
and welcome éverybody. The purpose éf‘this heéring is "
éo hear public comment on three ﬁrqposed amendments to
the Anne Arundel County Critical Area Progfam as
fequiréd under Section 8-180§‘of the Cfitical Area Law.'

The three amendments are County Council Bills
63-91, 66-91, and 67-91, and will be presented by Rodney
Banks and Elaine Peiffer, Anne Arundel County staff.
These bills will be presented one at a time, and we will
reserve comments until we’ve heard all three bills.

.I'd like to introduce some members of the
Critical Area Commission Panel. On my immediate left is
no stranger to you éll‘in this room, Joseph Alﬁrich,
Anne Arundel County Planning Administrator for
Environmental and Special Projects Division. On my
immédiately’right is Carolyn Watson, representing- Paris

Glendening, who cannot be here this evening, for Pfince

&>

George’s County. Next to Carolyn is James Hearn, from
the Department of the Environment in Baltimore. And on

my far right is James Gutman, from Anne Arundel County.
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4
- i'i 1 :Myfhéme ié_Shepard~Krech.-’I reb£ésent_ﬁhe'Eéstefh Shore
";3'r”ig;J§3 2--igﬁéLaégé)'Upp;r'Egsféiﬁ.Sﬁsre.A£fL;rée,isﬁ'iﬁe:?‘i S _
3 .'C§hﬁission- - B . - » o  £»_
4 » The Commission must render a decision on these
S5 amendments by December 31st of this year, and the vote
6 is écheduled fér the Commission meetiﬁg on Decembgr 4th.
7 That'’s next Wednesday. | |
8 | All right. if we could hear from the Anne
9 .Arundel County staff. Would you introduce yourself for
10 the record.
.j | MR. BANKS: My name. is Rodney Banks, and I'm a
1i legislafive planneflwithAthe Office of Planning and -
13 Zoning, and I work in‘the environmental divisidn for the
14 gentleman on youf left there, as well as our new boss,
15 Ardith Kay. |
16 I'd like to start by saying a few words about
- - - 17 ||' the legislation. Because I'm here to present this to
18 you, I'm going to talk mainly about County Council Bill
19 63-91. Elaine Peiffer, another environmental planner
20 for the Environmental Division of Planning and Zoning,
21 will present to you 66 and 67.
o
3 !
Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
301 766-HUNT (4868)
HUNT REPORTING §00 950-DEPO



:63—91fwas.intﬁoduced“byjcodncii”membef% Diane °

- Evans, Dave Bos%h;ft;jand;Mauﬁééﬁ-ﬁa@b;.fThg bili.wééh‘i

introéuced and first read in 3uly,-aétually the first
Aay of July; and, thereafter, we had three public
hearings on this ordinance. The first meeting on July
15th{.therseCOnd one was held August Sth, and the_third
hearing on fhe émendéd bill was held:on September the
3rd. |
The purpose of the ordinance was to permit
feeé ﬁaid in lieu of replaﬁting in the critical area to
be used for certaip_purposes»other than what's currgntly
.bergittéd—iﬁ our ofdinénceé, iﬁ ouf lé;, in Biil 49-88.
The Bill 63-91 repealed and re-enacted the development
codes in our county, in particular, Article 21, which
was the grading '‘and the sediment control ordinance; and
it aléo will make, changes to Article 26, whichlis our
subdivision regulations in Anne Arundel County.
Probably the b;st thing to do Qould be to
start right in with some of the language of the

ordinance and present that to you. We amended two

sections in the subdivision -- in the grading ordinance,

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
301 766-HUNT (4868)

HUNT REPORTING 800 950-DEPO




excuse mé,*séctioﬁ 2208,thibh describes fees ‘that are &

g {_‘b;id;énéfépfféith;;i_f';¥: §;1_ R )
- 4_‘Curfently;ythé cfﬁﬁical area;ianguagé in that

code-talks about fees paid in lieu 6fAreplantiﬁg-for
Adévelopment_sites are maigt;iﬁed in a separate
reforeéﬁation fund in our cdﬁnt§ to bg“ﬁsed for specific
‘purpéses. |

Those specific purpbsés currently.on the booké.
are the acqgigition of land for easements for
;eforestation,?actuél replanting in the critical area,
if you will, physical rep;anting, pu;chasing the trees,
_putting toée£her'é pl;n, hiriné é consﬁlfégt, or |
-whatever you do to get the trees_planted. And then,.
finally, the law perﬁits the use of those funds for
;esource_staff for project and'plan review and
improvement.

To get to the gist of the actual legislation,
we amended the replanting section to include that money
can be used from our fee in lieu of for the planting of

natural vegetation, such as shore grasses which are.

contiguous to resource conservation areas, buffers, or
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'tidal;wetlands; 

'-i~—"i;thsfwould;permitlthéNplqﬁpﬁng_of>-i*pa£don he.}_Ji -
if I don’'t get it right -- spartina alterna fiora, which
is -- to me is known as poor grass, I suppose. So,

that’s just an example, I guess, maybe, to give you

‘some of the uses, I think, that the money could be used

‘under this ordinance.

The purposeiwouldibe to protect and enhance
and stabilize the shoreline, which would certainly be in
keeping with the goals énd'objectives of the Anne

Arundel County’s Critical Areas Program.

The plénting of those shore grasses would be
limited to a maximum of five percent of the fees that
are collected from the prior fiscal year. And just for

your information, I did a little bit of calculating this

: oy

afternoon; and the moneys we'’ve taken in, in our '

program, became effective on August 22nd, 1988.

Since that time, in fiscal year ‘89, five
percent of the money that we took in, in fee in lieu of,
would amount to about $8,000. Five percent of fiscal

year ‘90 would amount to about $8,000, slightly more.
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Fiscal year ‘91, it jumps up just:slightly,;$i6;000. T

'-i.Ana?§l£h¢ugﬁ>§§,3ré:db{qdoﬁpiéée;Qith}fiéééﬁ;Yéafi}Qigf;-:
at.this ésipt it w§uld be aréund $15,060:  A suﬁétaﬁtiél.
sum of money, butAit'é not a Qre;t deal in terms qf what
money we have been taking in.A
Thaf prétty much.sumé up the first aﬁ;ndment.

TheAsecond or the mbsf -- not'the most ——.but tﬁe secopd
amendment of Bill’63—91 abtually dealg with the
acquisition of forested developable land or easements on

that land which could only be purchased, or the

acquisition or the purchase could only be done, if that

property'laYS Qithiﬁ the limited_develépﬁént area or
resource conservation aréa.

And prior to:any acquisition or easement
purchase, thoée lands must first bé reviewed and
approved by the Office of Planning and Zoning, as well
as ‘the county executive. We would also be required,
ﬁnder this bill, to seek the advice of the executive
director of the Chesapeake Bay Critical Area Commission.
We would also be required to seek the advice of a

designee of the Anne Arundel County Forestry Board, in
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|- current chairman

“this case, some-like,’pbssibly; Chris Lynch, who is the

of the bqé:d;;or'ﬁho@vérfthejféq»_

desiénate. :And finally,ﬁwe woﬁld-élsg consu;t_witﬁ.gnd.
seek thé advice of a member of the Maryland Departmentv
of Naturgl_ﬁesqurces, ﬁatural Heritage Program,.fo: ;he{l
Department of Natural ReséﬁrceSu

One thing I Wduld like to say-about this
ordinance, as well as Bills 66-91 andu67-91 -- let me
read to you Section 2 from 63-91. It talks about "Be it
further enacted fhét should any bart of this ordinance
be disapproved by duly established approval authority,
-thé digabbréval shall ﬁof efféct the reﬁaining parts of
the ordinance." VIf’s also -- that yoﬁ would "dissect
and approve each section, and if necessary,.subsections,
and should you require any revision or minor change,
please approve.the ordinance subject tb the revision for
-that minor change."

We would ask that the Commission approve the
bill, and, égain, I'm going to repeat that with the
condition that the county would alter that particular

section instead of denying the bill in its entirety.
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' Thank you.

. - CHATRMAN KRECH: Elaine Peiffer. "I omitted:to-- - °

Aintrodﬁce, before we started, two members of the

Criticai Area_stéff: Miss Pat Poaelkowicz, in the back,
who is listening in, and Miss Anne Hairston, of the
staffj and also} tﬁe courf-reporter, Marv Gatz. I thank
you. |
_‘fes, Jiﬁ.
MR. GUTMAN: I wonder if I could ask a
qﬁesﬁion or two on this first part of the presentation.
I guess, number one,“this is being, perhaps, pipky,_but
in y;uf Secti&ﬁ 3 éhoﬁid éctuallylgé oﬁer on the next
page; where you list, and I will read, "With thebreview,
approval of the Office}of Planning and Zoning, and the
county execﬁtive, and the advice of the exécutive
director for the Chesaéeake Bay Critic;l Area
Commission and'designated'Anne“Arundel Counﬁy" -- the
identification here of the executivé director of the
Chesapeakg Bay Critical Area Commission, I would éuggest

is erroneous in that the correspondence ought best go

to the chairman of the Commission, a member of the
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x:Commiséion;;Judge~ﬁorth.

- "= The .executive- director serves very much as a .

héad-offthe sf&ffianaiédministratér, and~i think,

really, you've sélecﬁed an'inaiVidual whé does not have
,;he kind of the responsibility tha;'youfre rgfe:rin§ to

here. 2nd I ﬁight say:that-i did_cheék.what I'm saying;
- suggesting at_this time, witbiour-assistant A.G., Mr.
Geérée Gay, who is in agreémént;

Next, I'd like to acquire, if I may, about the
amount of money in full.  We’ve heard the five percent
figure, but what I'd like fo haye is how much money is

"available right_today for whatever-expenditure. What is

the total in the bank?
MR. BANKS: Well, if I could, Mr. Gutman, we
took a look today, and did a run of our computer; and

there is two ways that we break up the money. 2And I

’

should explain this- to you first. The first is what we -

call a nonrefundable fee. That is the fee in lieu of

that the developer pays when he cannot replant on-site

or off-site. 1In that fund, there is roughly $949,000.

MR. GUTMAN: How much again?
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“MR. BANKS: 949,000.

.- = "fMR,}dUTMAﬁ:“ﬁﬁéw"mubﬁfhas'béeﬁlspept)»ﬁ

incidentally, to date?

MR. BANKS: To date, there has been roughly

21;Oob'on one'site_tg replant. The;e was also some
monéy'taken out for é cont;aét for anfprester'to look,
who's cur;ently looking and working on finding
reforestation sites. I’'m not éure éf the tofél of what
that contract is.

MR. ALBRICH: That total contract was, I
think, around $15,000.

MR. GUTMAN: -15;000; mSo, there’s no
replanting involved in that at.all?

MR. ALBRICH: No.

MR. BANKS: No, it’s actually a seafch for
sites, lookiné at our tax maps and aerial photography,
and-so forth. : -

MR. GUTMAN: Thié 900, is there another fund,
or another --

MR. BANKS: Yes. The other fund is the --

what we call, the refundable securities, and that'’s
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Qthg;eﬁ,fadés:dg-thé;repla

Where‘thé-developef wh&ldéésléé'dévéléper'or i.'rxd-i.-vidl.laj_._,‘~

nt{#g;:ﬁgéiéféequired;£s poétA
a_bond; some type of éecuriéy,—letéef ofA;réait:f That
is in the amount of $572,600. ‘This all equates to tree§
that are'¢urrentlyAbeing planted in that’fund,_aqd_then;
of course, thé nonfefundable;are trees fhat have yet to.
bé planted.
| MR. GUTMAN: Well,Ajust>for the recofd,-I'd
like to say that I'm a bit alarmed about how much money
has been ﬁaken in:and unspent. And I dop’t know whether
it’s a iegit}mate worry or not, but we.know what's
happened to éﬁecial fundsAat thé'éfate:le;él;r

MR. BANKS: These moneys -- if I could?

MR. GUTMAN:; Go ahead. |

MR. BANKS: These moneys are earmarked
strictly for these uses, and they’re part of our capital
budget. We annually go back to county council and h
réquest money to use for expenditure for replanting. We
currently have, at least, 20 sites under péssibility fqr

replanting.

MR. GUTMAN: I understand when you say the
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funds- are "earmarked." The funds weré.earmafkéd at the

stdte level for all these thiﬁgs;eacq&isithns;‘éna?they -

went . 'So, I would just for the record to -- the uses

‘that you're speaking of, alternafives uses, for shore

erosion, this is not going to do'vefy mucHQ-I assume,
for thg habitat in-ﬁheiarea, 5thér>than, perhaps,jsome
fish of‘whatever.' Is that a consideration?

- MR, BANKS? I think, certainly, fhat it should
be a coqsideration.

I think also that any planting we

would do, while it may not necessarily, in this

particular instance, create a. lot of habitat, it'’s

cgftainly going to ao séme things to fiifer and improve
water quality,,fi%ter out phosphorous nitrogens and
such -- which is the intent of the critical area program
as well.

MR. GUTMAN: All right. Thank you.

"CHAIRMAN KRECH: 'All right, Jim. Can we
proceed?

MR. GUTMAN: Surely.
CHAIRMAN KRECH:

I'd like to reserve comments

until the next two bills have been presented in full.
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MS. PEIFFER: - My name is Elaine Peiffer,»ana I-

_ work ;itﬁ{thezCoﬁﬂty9Eﬁvir6nmehﬁéi;Cbhﬁigéigﬁ?:aAéiIJé :
'iiké ﬁo briefly‘givé yéu.a suﬁmagy-on Bill'66—91-and
Bills 67-91.
Bill 66-91 basically_invqlves the -- présents

the_cognty{s growth allocation procedures, as well as .

the reclassification for changing the -- procedures.

"Both of these proéedures.are requifed'by'étate law, and
this was the emphasis or the thrust behind this
legislation.

Un@er the reclassification process, this will
be hanaied or‘§o>through tée'same proéess as a rezoning
in tﬁe county. The applicant wi11 come in, cémpiete an
application, submit a fee, and a request will be heard
beforé the administrative hearing officer. These
applications will be taken on the same time frame, on a
quarterly basis, sucﬁ as applications that are submitted
in January, February, and Mafch‘will be accepted for
filing in April, and so on, throughout the year.

A critical area classification will be grénted

if there is an affirmative finding that, number one,
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:||- -there is a mistake in the county'’s critical areas maps, -

@Bé%gd:pn?iaﬁd;usésliﬁ:éXistence*bﬁ‘ﬂeceﬁber ist, 1985. -~

. Number two, the proposed critical area classification

conforms to thé state énd cbunty:cripical area map and
criteria. Number three, the proposed critical area
classifiéation conforms to the ehvirdnmental goals-and

. standards of the county’s genefal development plan.
ﬁumber four, there is compatibility between thé uses of
the propertf as reclassified and the surrounding land
uses. And, number five, the apﬁiicant has to notify the’

Critical Area Commission, in writing, of the proposed

kédlassificatiéﬁ, éf leaét 30 aafé before the heariné
before the administrati&e heafing officer.

Currently, in the county, the county sends, on
a weekly.basis, a list of variances and rezonings to the
Critical Area Commiséion. This includes dates of
hearings, case numbers, the-property owner's names, ‘and
so forth. Once we do get approval on Bill 66-91, we
will ihen include the reclassification applications on
the same list that is already going out to the

Commission.
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';91;isifba£:éf_grswthiéllOC§tion pfbcéés;{»The'apﬁiiéaht;

17

Théfsecond process that’s discussed under 66-"

for growth sllocatiqn must appl& to the Office of

'~ Planning and Zoning with a completed application as well

as a complete critical area report. This critical area
report must provide a detailed desqription of the

property, all plans, maps,.documents to support the S

s>

report, and a map showing that the property is in
accordance with 8-18.08.1 of the National Resources
Artisle of the State Code.

The applicant must also demonstrate compliance

'with thé'ciitical area criteria for the requested

criticsl area classifications. In addition to the
application form and the critical area report, the
applicant must also include a detailed explanation and a
description of the project proposed for growth
allocations that addresses these various items: publis
need, the maximization of environmental bensfits, the
minimization of negative environmensal impacts,
compliance with all reduirements of the development of

the proposed project without offsets or offside
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mitigation, reforestation mitigation, and a provision of . °

'gésémehts_thgt;sféfé'thé:feqﬁlfgméhtg,in*devélopﬁght for .’

the.probosed‘project, enérgf efficien£;uéé §f design,
siding, and developmeﬂt methods,.preservation of
archaeological sités and historic structures, and
affordaﬁle housiné Qhefe_thgt is appiicable.

Applications for grbwth allocation will be
taken twice.a &ear;. An application thaf is submitted
January through June, it will be accepted for filing in
July. The applications submitted in Juiy through
December Vill be gccepted for filing in January.

&he basic pchessAﬁhich is égplained'in bill
66-91, and that aﬁ application will go through, would
first start out where the'applications are sent to the
Office of Planning and Zoning. We will review these
and develop our recommendations on the application -and
forward these to the planning advisory board. -

The board will then review the applications,
along with our recommendations, will make their own

recommendations on the applications, and will forward

these recommendations to the county executive. The
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“county executive will then ‘send fhé:appro;ea growth

) éiigééfiéﬂ,applicékigns_t§f£ﬁ§%édﬁﬂ€y céﬁnéiL ihiéﬁe-"l'”
form éf legislatioh. At-this t£mé, also, notifiqation
“or cobies of the.legislatioﬁ, suéh as we've aiready done
~with these bills, will be sént téitheACritica1>Area
Commission. | - |

Approved growth allocation will be rescinded
if action to theimethod of use is not begun within a
year of approval, and the approved use is not at least
50 percent'compleﬁe in three years, or if the use or
construction'of the property deviates irom the gpprqved
-;iﬁe plans. - o o

And the last item under Bill 66-91, which ié
the only amendment our county council had to make, the
growth allocation that'’s grounded to the IEA
classification shéll be required to comply with the LDA
requirements for reforestation and forest preservation.

Next, briefly, I'd like to discuss Bill 67-91.
This bill basically reserves 11 acres of growth
allocation per LDA, IEA, for the City of Annapolis. The

11 acres were determined by the city using the state’s
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five percent formula. The mayor and the city council-

'imu;t,ééguest.£ﬁe.gr6y§h—allQ£a£idﬁ éb;éQTSyerSOlqéidﬁ‘ '
‘ tbithe --ipresént thié inithe férm bf reSolution to thé
coqnty council. The city must also develop its an
procedures for distributing_theée 11 acres, ana theSe
proéedurés must be approved-gy the Critical Areé
Commission. Thank you.
CHAIRMANVRRECH: Mr. bavid Plott. You wish @o
say a few wqrds?
MR. PLOfT: Yes. 1Is there a certain piace
thgt I shquld:—- )
CHATRMAN KREéé:':I'think up there will be --
MR. PLOTT: Mr. Chairman, members of the
panel, my name is David Plott. I'm an attornéy with the
lJaw firm of Linowes and Blocher, and I'm a;so chairman
of the legislative committee for the Anne Arundel County
chapter of the Home -Builders Association of Maryland.
I'm testifying tonight on behalf of -- I'm testifying on
Anne Arundel County éouncil Bill Number 63-91, which is

the bill regarding the use of fees in lieu of replanting

in the critical area, and, specifically, the provision
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" in that bill that home builders have objection to is™ -

"'fa;thé pfo?isiﬁnAiﬁét aliowsfa1ﬁ§e:ofifeesqin‘lieu>df'— :-é'_.”E
reféfeétaflon»to be uséd to buy'existing, déveloﬁablé
forest and land in LDA, RCA.

) We oppose that'proyision for several reasons.
Fifsf of ali,_we think it’s directly contrarf to tﬁe_
pritical area law.. It’'s directly contrary to the
criticél4area regulations. We believe'iﬁ constitutes an
illegal exaction. We also believe it’'s premature,

because we've heard from the Anne Arundel County Office

of Planning and Zoning that they’ve really just begun to

iaenéifyrsiteé within the éfitical area where
reforegtation can 5e obtained and achieved. And we
thiﬁk that it’'s too early to try to use the findings for
buying already_forested land when they haven’t even
identified sites to ﬁhis point where they can really
Aaccpmplishrthe_reforestation,that is the purpbse’of the .
fee in lieu. |

Finally, we just think it’'s really bad --
policy. The whole purpose of this is to try to reforest

the critical area. By buying existing parcels of land,
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YOu}reiaoing nothing to -- have. no net loss to encourage

ﬁ_;éfbﬁqgtéﬁiqﬁ'of théfé;itiéaiiareé:' - ¥;:,4'¥1;,1; i
_'Let me éﬁiékly go throughlﬁhat iist'of iteﬁs
that I just éave you. Regarding violation of tﬂe
critical area law, if yo; look at Section 8-1809(i) of
the Natural Resources Article, the hnnotated Code of
Maryland, it'sets fdfth the standards by which the
Ciitical Area Commission éhali review local jurisdiction

program amendmenté.A They must meet, basically, two

8%

criteria, the first being'it must be consistent with the R
critical area program goals set forth in;Section 8-

iéOS(b)(l) £hf$ugh (é). And, éecéndlf, aﬁy ébpro;ed
program amendment must be consistent with the critical
area criteria adopted by the Commissibn.

Now, we believe that this provisioh is
contrary to both 6f those. Regarding the critical area
program goals, of those goals it violates -at ‘least two
of them. If you look at Section 1808(b),A (a), the goal'
is to minimize adverse impacts on waterfall to result in

pollutants or runoff from surrounding land.

Now, we know that forest cover is the least
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f.ﬁdlluting of the different types ‘of land use in terms of

3!§é§effé;iréha_jﬁpa§tsf_;by;UQinglfhgéénmgqus:toAbuy—;.:"
“éxisting forésted-lahd,~you'regdoin§'h§thing to iﬁcreasé
the amount of foréét -- in the critical'aréa.4 These
findings were taken from developers and from-laﬁd owners
whb_have clearedbfqrest land in the criticalAarea_for
the express pufpose of trying t§ recreate; to mitiéate
-- to creéte forest lands aﬁd refoﬁest iﬁ the critical
area, to mitigate the impact of the clearing.

If you take fhose funds, and instead of

reforesting, you use them to buy developable land in LDA

'ana RCA that ié'already forestea, y§u’fe not furthérihg
that goal. For one thing, under the critical area law,
by law, only 20 percent of the forest cover on tﬁose
lands could be cleared anyhow, and of that 20 percent
that would be cleared, it would have to be either
replanted or fees in lieu would have to be paid “to
mitigate them.

So, YOu’re really not doing anything to
further the recreation of forest land, which would

mitigate waterfalling impacts, but run-off of the land
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that™is cleérea fursdant-to tﬁeliaw.
. - Sééondiyk;wé‘dqnlﬁlbe¥ié§eﬁfﬁat'it>éoﬁser;eéi‘—fi_'

the‘fish, wilélife;-and plén; habi£at. 'Sihée thé LDA

ahd RCA forested lands are alfeady prstected by the

laws? I was jus# saying, if you’re not recreating_forest

lénd, how are you>increasing the é@qunt qf'habitat?_

Secondly, the second -- we_believe it violates

the critical area regulations that the Commission had

L e 4

promulgated.. The ;egulations are very specific in terms
of protection of forest cover and forest lands. If you
look at the regulations for LDA and RCA ~-- I’'ll give you
the citations, COMAR 14 and 15.02.04(c)(3) and
14.15.02.05(c) (7). It states that, and I'll quote, "For
the alteration of forested and developed woodland, the
LDAY -~- ;t also applies to the RCA -- "the jurisdiction
shall apply all the following criteria: A) the total
acreage-and forest coveragé, within a jurisdiction and
the critical area, shall be maintained or preferably
increased. B) All forests that are allowed to be
cleared or developed shall be replaced in the critical

area on not less than an equal area basis."
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~ You can. also-look at the regulations.regarding

<_:;fonest;and;wboaléhd.piofpg£i§ﬁ[ Séé;iohii{.15J05f.£ﬁét;§t.j’=;

. aléo‘reéuireé a poiicy fo maintain and increase'forést n ’47
'and,vegetation in the Eritical area. So, éssentially,
what your regulations are requiring is é no pet loss of
fbrest éover in a critical aéea. This bill QOes nothing;
to further that. It does nothing, really,_tq’mitigate a
loss of forest 1and'in the critical aréa;

You reflected, Mr. Banks said, $949,000 in
fees in lieu. The Trade Council of Anne Arunael County
had esﬁimated previously that -- whenAFhe fund was. only
.$800)000 -- thafnapproximatelynzﬁ acrés of‘trees, of
eight-foot oak trees, costing approximétely $150 each,
could be planted with the $800,000.

How much land in LDA or RCA can you purchase
with that same amount of money? I think it'’s very
small. .- And you're reaily not reforesting in the
critical area, if you spend your ﬁoney. You're buying
already fo;ested land.

I also believe that Anne Arundel County is the

only county that’s requesting an amendment of this type.

s>
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. T-don’t think any-dther coﬁnty in the critical -area -is

y  ";A%iéﬁédiﬁb'use4£he£r}%ﬁpds:iqr thiskpﬁkpdséi”fi-é-‘ ~=4»4;;
My foilow—up-point on ths is tﬁat it'é
prematUré. b mean,'théy want to-chanée the iéw now to
a%low the use of.the'fundsAto buy.existing parcels'of
land; however,‘the county really hasn;t made the full
effort that is necessary to identify areas that caﬁ.be
reblanted. It's too eafly to allow thé county to use
funds for buying forested land when they.really haven’t
made the effort, at thié point, to try to'identify sites
that could be reforested, which is really the purpose of

the progfam.

My next point is just that I believe that the

use of the funds for this purpose would be an illegal
exaction. Basically, the land owner or developer has
been told that if they clear forest land, they’re doing
-envi;onmental damége, but they’'re allowed to go forward
with that environmental damage if they can mitigate.
And the way they mitigate is either by replanting on
site, or if they can’t do that, they pay a fee in lieu,

and that, basically, that’s an exaction in exchange for
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fthem being able to go forward-and clear land.” Théy/re:
ibéiﬁgfrequigéd;ﬁo-répiént;br-pay;the,fqndsfto.thé.ﬁ‘f"“—

. county, and then; the county is supposed to go out and

uéé fhése funds to replant trees.

What’s happening now, if this legislationAis
passed, is‘thatvtﬁe money is_being‘paid to.the county,
bu£ the éount§ ié not-éqing to use the fﬁnds to go out
and reforest. .They'¥e going to_use'thé funds to go out
and buy land that's already‘in tree.cover, and only 20
percent of it can be cleared anyhow under law. So, it's
really not furthe;ing the purpose of the‘iaw. There's
reaily:ﬁo rélétioAship bet&eeh-howAthé monéy---,what the
purpose of the money is being taken fbr, and how the
money is being used, supposedly to further that purpose.
It’'s not furthering the purpose in which the money is
being taken.

So,. that summarizés my points. I just believe
£hat we’'re in opposition to that specific prdvision. I
don‘t think we have a problem with the shore grasses,
but we are adamantly opposed to the use of the funds for

buying already forested land, developable land, in the
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 LDA and ‘RCA. _ Thank you.

:§HAIRMAN;KREcg:;iTh§pk_yéu, Mr. Plott. - Colby.
B. Ru&ker; o | | _

MR. RUCKER: ' Thank yout My name is- Colby
ﬁucker,_and I'm president of Severn River Association;
And I speék for the associatioﬁ this evening. We're
just the community umbrella assqciatién in Anne Arpndel
County. 'And though'I may not speak for two other

organizations, I‘ve been a member of‘the State Forestry

Board for Anne Arundel County for 12 years. I'm also a

diréctor of the Maryland Heritage Treatment Servicing.

I’veibeen é céftifieé'free expert fdr-mére |
than 30 years. ‘I own forested land in the critical
area, and I’'ve worked with the Department of Natural
Resources in 1980 to write a scenic river plan for the
Severn River. So, I've had some experience in
evaluating what»forest%are,-and wbat they’'re not.

In this case, I think a lot does depend on
what we call a forést and what is the goal of criticai
areas. Certainly, when we look at the critical area

initiative from the start, it was to protect a belt

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
301 766-HUNT (4868)

HUNTREPORTING 800 950-DEPO




around the Chesapeake Bay, and, thereby,-protéct the;

qgglipy’andkphe'iunctioning‘pf the Bay }ﬁself, and.;ft“; .
.certéihly,;thevpreservatibn of forest —-iforest, and the
many things that forests do, such as an attention to |
forest interior birds. In any case, certainly, the
prioritiés directed tdwards the preservation of existing
- forests. |

I think if we look in here at the original
critical areas bills, it said "forest and woodland
protection." It said some of the goals are to -- excuse
me. The main thing, it increased fhe forest and
vegetation of the critical aréa.

Now, when we talk about the forest and
vegetation, I think we are taiking about forest in the
sense of a three-dimensional forest providing the many
different advantages that forests can provide, including
) wood fiber, recreation, habitat, or quality, as it says
here. And'fofests are three-dimensional when-you speak
of walking in a forest or walking on a lawn.

Now, as to the way you saw what was happening

throughout Anne Arundel County, it was that in taking
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"down a forest of diverse'speéieé, having'diverse habitat
f@;ymanY'diffe;eng tY§es-ofzwi;§life, apd 99:£éiﬁ1y,~_“
very strdhg req:éationél and aesthefic éﬁpeai from _
hundreds of.bird watchers as well as, certainly, the
logger and timber:industry, it certainly is presumptgous
to say tﬁat we can do aﬁy gért of'balance; or maintain
agy balasce or.increase, on only the matter of sheer
acreage because forests are th;ee-dimensional. Acreage
is two-dimensional.

Certainly, when we sée the attempts to
reforest, we must, indeed, evaluateAwhether it is at all

possible or could be possible to reforest. But, first,

as a member of the forestry board, we visited one of the

first sites which is off Renic Road in southern Anne
Arupdel County.

What was interesting there was not only the
inappropriateness of»specieg, but also the large brush
pileé where trees 20- t§ 30-feet tall had been bulldozed
down to make room for the small trees. Anne Arundel
County has there own county tree build, which certéinly

would cover the areas not in the critical area, and when
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- that was being .put togéther,; inserted a small phrase so

;thétgﬂgégeéﬁj §ﬁn§;A;undé;TQQQnFy,bou%ﬁ;haye-the_§ptioﬁl"
- 6f ¥eforestafiqﬁ 6? pfééerQatiSh 6f-existing forests.
Now,fanYOne that would say thaﬁ, well,
preservihg an existing forest doesn’t do anything, .
"because, éerhaps; only 20 peréent w;ula get levelea,any
how, I think we ﬂavé.to go back to the fémiliér phrase
‘'0of fragmentation. Aéertainiy, if y&u take a forest, and
you cut roads throuéh it,'or scatter houses through it,
or anything like that, the acreage may be not'readily
altered; but, certainly, if you/re a forest interior

«bifd, or you're a logger, of'anythiﬁg,:the'forést ma§'
become_completeiy unsuitable. And if you scatter houses
and road throﬁgh a forest, for many categories, it
ceases to be a forest.

Now, at the present time, much éttention has
been given to the phrase, or should I say slogan, of no
net loss. It’s a political sloéan, hoping that somehow
we can find an avenue by which we could have all the

growth that anyone might want, certainly the development

industry, and also preserve all our forests. And how
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;canuyou—do that?,.Cértainly,’yoﬁ-cah‘not superimpose.bqe

It's™ 7.

Aontthejpther} théyife1§otéL}y;d;ﬁfe@ent;gys§ems;“

hard ehough'for‘tﬁeﬁ to co-exist side'by side. But

somehow through this avenue of reforestaiion we thought
that we'could, perhabs, have bo;h.
| Cértaiﬁly, as we.see,the Amazon rain forest
disappearing'-# and we wb;ry aﬁbuﬁ thé worlinde éffeéts
of ioss éf forests. I certéiniy applaud all those
environmentalist planting trees along the roadsides, in
school yardé, and every place else. We’'re not talking
about that tonight. We’'re ta;king about in the critical
areas what's the best way. - |

Now recently, §ery recently, in Anne Arundel’
County, on November the 5th,Awas an invitation to attend
a planting. "Please join the county executive in the
Cape St. Claire community. Critical-area -- planting
celebration at the lot_adjacent to thencommunitQ,élub
house. "

Now, I visited the site. I parked legally
and walked on the county road -- did not walk onto the

property. It’'’s an area that'’s grassed. 1It’s being,
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—gppa;ently,ﬂtsgdkforjparking and events,fand_ngfo:th.

. Levél- compacted .soil.: And it's a -= "they planted;. - =

‘should I say, not -- a bénd,of;treés, from 20 to 100
feet wide and approximately 400 feet ldﬁg. It does not

amount to an acre. So, therefore, under critical area

law it’s not e?en a forest. It does not meet the

definition of "forest.;:”

Howévér;;it'is'a.-4 on threé sides, it forms a
buffer for the community area. It backs up fb houses on
one side, and certainly -- it does not adjoin other
woodlands. So, even at best, it‘couldlnot produce much
habitat, certéiﬁlyﬁpo wood‘fiséf; It is, indeed; a
beaufification effort, and, therefore, I -- species that
ére planted there.  And the species, as I doula.identify
from the road, included sprucé, white ash, hqney locust,

several species of ibernum -- junipers, white pine, red

oshg:l dogwoods, red cedar, probably Winter berry,

Russian olivé, reé maple, and I believe wild life pine.
This is like driving by a nursery of things

that can be planted around the foundation and front lawn

of someone’'s house. Very, very nice mature, excuse
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me., . not maturg,_but’very_nice symmetrical.materiall. But -

_it.does not goltoggthe;._AAﬂforegt»iS'ajcbmmuniﬁy:dﬁ_

'~§l%nt$; Ifnwas $21,0ob;.1'm'sufe, e&rneéfiyuspeﬁt. I
think the éouﬁty.has a $2,000 limit on beautificaﬁion |
granfs; it exceeds thét a little'bit, But this money
should not héve-béeﬁ takeh from the reforestation fund,
since'it's'kind of iiké trying to put.togethér /a-peam
with.baséball players'and—fdotball playersAand
basketball players. They’'re not going to work well

together.

So, I'm sorry that Anne Arundel County, by its

first example, ha?'not shownAthatjit’S‘able to meet the
goal of creating éorests. Now, another provision in
here, I.think, already provides for some of the moneyé
to be used to ﬁire foresters who could, as in an ;rticle
in the paper pointed out, by the chairman of the
forestry bpa;d,AChris Lynch, lend thg_expertise towards
théf éoél. But, so faf, the recreation of any sort of
forest, a functioning forest, outside of planting a lot
of -- pines and other crop trees -- the Eastern Shore,

certainly seems to have alluded us in Anne Arundel
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S _i;TherefOréjztbiséyﬁph}g_;g<éfema§urg;AI:thihk_hﬁ<.
_.thfee or s;jyears are éééqﬁate %ar tﬂé:couﬁté to try-aﬁd .
‘come up with a récibé for doing this, and there’s no
promise that in anofher three_years wefll be any better
:Sff{ -Therefo;é,.l thought -- and we see tha£ many
.outstahdinngoresés'are aisappearing, fdrests that
p;éQiEE habitat for forest and interior birds, and so
forth. 'And certainly, there’s a lack of funding -~ thaf

it seems better to preserve some of the good things we

have that do some good things for the Bay, rather than

gradually convert everythiﬁg‘iﬁto two-dihené;onal
forests of horticultural varieties.

This measure is -- certainly, I think, it
meets the goal of critica; areas, to maintain a
worthwhile buffer around the Bay, -do good things for the
wildlife and»special'features of our Chesapeake Bay. |
Certainly, without a éhoreline, the‘Bay.will loose many
of things that are special to it. And it works well
with the county’s ordinancé that’s outside -- with the

-- comfortable with the rest of their ordinance..
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) Aliowing:ﬁp;:;t:aqes~nof.dictaﬁe_howfﬁuch.mon;ys,would.
 1be£§pe§ﬁ; Pﬁt-;t;éér;a}nliiallPWSfﬁbg-opp@rtun;ﬁy-fog“ -
moneys fé'p;}tﬂefé Qheh{;n:§§£§rtﬁﬁityAcomés up.

It’'s interesting, in this'same community,

perhaps_a quarter mile away, that I saw, on October the

28th, that it says, "Wildlife group hopes to buy

senéiti?e track." This was a 32—acre.track called Woods
Landing, in the‘Cape>St. CiaireAcommunity; which, -
incidentally; is like the others, like the reforestation
site on the Magothy River, not on the Severn River. And
the community has been concerned that it be protected
apd not be turned into townhbuées} Thére is-a quéstion
6f funding.

I have not viSited the site, and I’'m not
offering it as the fi;st site, perhaps, to receive some
sort of fingncial support, but I think it illustrates
that_in a community there are man§ ways - in which we can
protect the Chesapeake gay, while the county is saying
they’re trying so hard to find sites to carry out

~reforestation.

Here is, indeed, an opportunity right here
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~-that wou;d'sgem to be, probably, welcomed by people*ih_

.?the pommunity,.and;fappq;ently,;itts a fine site and _-

“should be protected, from what. I see in the newspéper.

I think that speaks at. most of what I think is
important, and I think that I would repeat that forests

are three-dimensional, not two-dimensional, and there’s

-nowhere in the critical>area law whefe it'speaks that

we have.this goal of no net loss. ‘I think we have to
protecf what’s best for the Bay.

If this was the deéert, aﬂd we were trying to
somehow plant littie trees sémewhere, that would be
laudaﬁlg‘and Qould'£aké_great.effor£. 'We should be out
there. Certéinly, here, it‘s hard to keep trees from
growing up on the roadsides. If you just stop mowing,
the trees come up on there own. Certainly, I’ve talked
to the wildlife experts, and I think there’s a concern
ab99t»tg:ning alllof our old figlds, and so on, into
forest land. Wé need habitat for rabbits, quail,'and
all the other tﬁings.

If we're to protect wildlife in the critical

area, we need a variety of habitat. So, a goal of
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'jturning everything into forest.would'not be gobd,for

| the Bay, for the- county;-therefore, I think.we-need to. -

- protect both,'and I think this woula ﬁeet'thét'goél.‘*
‘Thank you.
CHAIRMAN KRECH: Thanks, Mr. Rucker. Robert

Cleckner.

' MR. CLECKNER: -Goqd evening, ladies and

‘ gentlemén. My name\is Robert Cleckner. - I'm a builder
in Anne Arundel County. 'I'm also a member of Maryland
Home Bgilders, Anne Arunde; County Chapter;,

As a builder in Anne Afundel County, I’ve had
- to post bonds fpr the réﬁlaﬂting'to assure that tﬁe work
was actually done. I’ve also, in lieu of replanting,
paid the feeé, and with the affordable housing, trying
to build a house for the homeowners, they all want to
know why does é house cost so much, and we got to go in

to hiring engineers to do the plans, the grading plans.

It’'s my personal opinion that with working with grading,
planning, and zoning, that the laws have really done
well helping the Bay.

There’s not a lot of stripping of the
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:;propertyzi_We try to minimize the area thaf_we do .

~ disturb when-'we’'re -actually building the houses.. We do. .

 é—lot—of gfeat efforf in the.amount‘thatVWé'do'disturb.

And when we'sell:the-house to the homeowner, we tell

them this money goes in a fund to replant trees,_besides

“just into a fund. And I'm really -- in my opinion, I'm

reaily worried about the money going to somewhere else,
just -- the bounty needs this money to pave a road or --
I'm afraid that it's just going to get lost in the red

tape. And I really think that it shduld be used for

-replanting trees, and I appreciate you giving me a few

moments to testify before you this evening. Thank: you.
CHAIRMAN KRECH: Milt Horn.
MR. HORN: Good evening, members of the panel.

My name is Milt Hern. I’'m the president of the ‘Anne

_ Arundel County Chapter of the Home Builders Association

of Maryl?nd. And I'm not going tp'rgpgat what Mr. Plott'
séid.earlier, but I-have to say that our association
agrees 100 percent with what he said, and are in
opposition completely with the part of the legislation

that asks for the fees that have been collected to be
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used to_purchgse_forestediland, - L

__.;Wheqtthélbéll_was first proposed,~1‘th}nk<wg;t“ - T

;ere taikiﬂg»about $506,000 héarbeéd.colieéte&} no&}it;s
up ﬁo $949,000. Our éssociation, or members of our
association, or members of our development community,
paid that with the understanding that-thosé fundé would
be used tb'planf frees;

| - In addition to that, ourIASSOCiation -1
think, Ron, that“you’ve said it.—- $572,000 hés been

bonded for, which 'means our ‘association has paid the

o>

county to ensure that we are going to plant $572,000

‘worth of replanting in accordance with the requirements

of Anne Arundel County.

Our association has been able to find not many
sites. Our assdciation was not included in any way,
shape, or form with the»development of this legislatiop.
$949,000»yas collected. The change in the use of that
money was'pfesenﬁed to the council -- presented by the
council. We opposed it then; we oppose it now. We
don't think that’s a good use for the money. We think

that the money that'’s been collected, if the money can't
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-be used to replant trees,. I thlnk that whlch has been -

-_'collected should be refunded—to those people who pald .

1nto the fund under the SpelelC reasons by whlch that
money was collected.
I have here a list of those people‘who have

-paid in -- this is from the county -- and also those who

have bonded. I thought the panel might want to have

this.

There's 160 different developers who have put
money into the fund. We think the money shoold be used -
to plant trees. We tnink that there are problems with
the legislation, the cnrrént iegisiation, not Bill 63-
91, that causes the public to be reluctant to plant
trees on the property.

And for one‘example, and I'm not an expert on
all the different areas, but tnere is a requirement that
a perpetual eeeement_be'plaoed on the property. Even
Anne Arundel Countf is reiuctant to put a perpetual
easement on their property so that trees can be planted,

because it takes away further use of the property. And

I think that if that specific measure was taken away, as
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\ :1A - .David said before, itgsﬁill would mean thgt_80~percént

'¥ ;- A12 ~ of thg»propegtglwould be untouched. TheAfopest would

“? };grow;"buﬁ it would éllo@‘people to become more
4 participants in this program.
5 _ . When you loock at the history of Anne Arundel

'»i 6 || county, and you go back to, before my time, the early

7 ‘19005,_£his was a‘iarge farminé community. :A lot éf the
8 forestéd areaitha@lis currently being falkéd about as
9 forest that shouldn’t be distufbed wefe férmland at one £
10 time. It’'s true that a.small'sapling can’'t replace a
. 11 large, fully matured tree. But it’s also true that the

12 forests that we' re talking ébéut, saying today, éﬁarﬁed -
13 offlas a field full of.saplings and grew through time.

14 And I think this is what the intent is of

15 reforestation, and I hope that the money is used. And I
16 -hope that the panel-goes,back to the Commission, and

177 »takes thi; bill, and sends_it back to the county and

18 tells themAto try and look at the original législation,

19 and do something in order to meet the original intent of
20 the legislation. Thank you.

21 CHAIRMAN KRECH: Thank you. The next
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individual, Fred;Spssman, i N

MR. . SUSSMAN:

_ I waive my :}ght_§9 te
. CHAIRMAN KRECH: ﬁine. iGrégory‘Swain;<_

qtify;

MR. SWAIN: My’name-is;Greg Swain. I'm a
member of the Home Builders as well. I’'m also here as a

citizen. i~agree with the testimohy béing given

tonight. I also think that the revision of this bill at

this point is just not fair to the people who've put

their money into this plan. It’s a lot of money. We're

talking close to a million dollars. And I think now the
’

couh?y council is trying to change the rules of the
game. - At this point, I'think'it!s ﬁust a little too
late. " -

It’s, more or less, that there’s been a

bargain between the county and the developers. You pay

" the money;-we'll use the money for this purpose. Now

the county is saying, well, we’ve tried that purpose,

but not very hard, and we think we can use the money for

the purpose we really want to use it for instead. I

just don’t think it’'s fair.

I think that the county hasn’t made a very
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determined effort to’iocate land, reforestable land, -

the crltlcal -areas. And I also thlnk that at least

‘:they should make a longer effort at locatlng that type o
of lahd. And they should also keep an eye on the
original bargaining when enacting this legislation, as

far as the7allocation of these funds. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN KRECH: Thank you. Teresa Dowd.

MS. DOWD:"My name is Teresa Dowd. . I work for
the City of Annapolis, and I‘mArepresenting the cit?.
And I'm talking in regards to Bill Number 67-91 in
support of the city obtaining’use of their ll-acre
grqwth_ailotmeht. And that's‘abeut it.

CHAIRMAN KRECH: Thank you. Is there anyone
on the floor who woald like to make any further comments
that dia not sign in the sign-in sheet?

(No response.f

CHAIRMAN KRECH: Are there any questions from

the panel?
(No response.)
MR. GUTMAN: Mr. Chairman --

CHAIRMAN KRECH: The court reporter -- yeah,
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_ "MR. GUTMAN:- I was just wondering whether you- -

wéht.to take hbfe'of the fact that we’ve had a number of

speakers, but I don’t think we’ve had any in favor of
these proposals.
CHAIRMAN KRECH: Of 63-917?

MR. GUTMAN: No.

CHAIRMAN KRECH: No, we have not. The court

reporter will provide a written.record of'tonight's
hearing.

VOICE: I fhink Colby -- would indicate that
he is in favbrfof'the:bill.'i- -

CHAIRMAN KRECH: -Yeah. Yéah. Colby Ruckef.
Yeah. Right.

The record will be kept open for one week,
until December the 1st, to accept aaditional written
tegtimony; éhd comments shogld be subm;tted to Judge
John C. Nérth, II, Critical Area Commission, é75 West
Street, Suite 320, Annapolis 21401. The complete public

record will be kept at the Commission office for public

review. That’s it. Thank you, ladies and gentlemen.
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- (Whereupon, at-8:00 p.m., the abdve—_,

-entitled hearing was adjourned.) - . - .

LiExhibits.¥ none.)
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CERTIFICATE OF NOTARY
I, MARV GATZ, the officer before whom the
foregoing testimony was taken, do hereby certify that
the testimony which appears in the foregoing transcript
was taken by me by magnetic tape and thereafter reduced
to typewriting by me or under my direction; that said
testimony is a true ;ecord of the testimony given; that
I am neither counsel for, related to, nor employed by

any of the parties to the action in which this

& oo

testimony is taken; and, further, that I am not a

relative or employee of any attorney or counsel
1

employed by the parties hereto, nor financially or

otherwise interested in the outcome of the action.

7/

MARV GATZ J B
Notary Public in and fo
the State of Maryland
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